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COMPLAII’~T OF CLEAN POWER DEVELOPMENT,
AGAINST PUBLIC SERVICE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE

Docket No. DE 09-067

Dear Ms. Howland:

I am responding on behalf of Clean Power Development, LLC to respond to PSNH’s
letter to the Commission dated May 12 wherein PSNH requests that the deadline for filing
supplemental memos be delayed by the Commission until after the FERC rules on PSNH’s rehearing
request.

The deadline for filing supplemental memorandums is May 19. PSNH did not object to
CPD’s Motion for Leave to Supplement Memorandum ofLaw in this proceeding. The FERC
ruling in Docket No. QM1O-4 for which PSNI-I now intends to seek rehearing was issued on April
15, 2010. Accordingly, PSNH’s rehearing request is due tomorrow. FERC rules do not appear to
allow CPD an opportunity to answer this request.

Moreover, press reports’ indicate that PSNH’s grounds for rehearing at FERC may not be
relevant to the Complaint before the Commission in this proceeding.

For the foregoing reasons, CPD objects to PSNT-I’s request.
S,j~cerely, ~,

/8/ 4~~es T. Rodler

‘“PSNH spokesperson Martin Muffay said the FERC decision shouldn’t affect the PUC complaint,
because the complaint was about whether or not PSNH is required to negotiate with CPD, not whether
PSNH is required to purchase CPD’s output under federal rules.”
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